
Phonics and reading Information – Reception Class

At Southill Primary School, we believe that all our children can become fluent readers and writers. This is

why we teach reading through Little Wandle Letters and Sounds Revised, which is a systematic and

synthetic phonics programme. We start teaching phonics in Reception and follow the Little Wandle Letters

and Sounds Revised progression, which ensures children build on their growing knowledge of the

alphabetic code, mastering phonics to read and spell as they move through school.

Daily phonics lessons in Reception

We teach phonics for up to 30 minutes a day. In Reception, we build from 10-minute lessons, with

additional daily oral blending games, to the full-length lesson as quickly as possible. Each Friday, we review

the week’s teaching to help children become fluent readers. Children make a strong start in Reception

where teaching begins in Week 2 of the Autumn term.

Teaching reading: Reading practice sessions three times a week

We teach children to read through reading practice sessions three times a week. These:

o are taught by a fully trained adult to small groups of approximately six children

o use books matched to the children’s secure phonic knowledge using the Little Wandle

Letters and Sounds Revised assessments.

o are monitored by the class teacher, who works with each group on a regular basis.

Each reading practice session has a clear focus, so that the demands of the session do not overload the

children’s working memory. The reading practice sessions have been designed to focus on three key

reading skills:

o decoding

o prosody: teaching children to read with understanding and expression

o comprehension: teaching children to understand the text.

In Reception these sessions start in Week 4. Children who are not yet decoding have additional blending

practice in small groups, so that they quickly learn to blend and can begin to read books.

Home reading

The decodable reading practice book is taken home to ensure success is shared with the family.

Reading for pleasure books also go home for parents to share and read to children.

Key Points

Children will bring home 1 decodable reading practice book each week, following on from our reading

practice sessions at school. These will be books they can read confidently and fluently. These will be

changed once a week as we read a new book in our reading practice sessions.

Further information about our phonics programme will be shared with parents through online links, videos

and information leaflets.

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Programme-Overview_Reception-and-Year-1.pdf
https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Programme-Overview_Reception-and-Year-1.pdf

